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Due to the current situation as to the COVID-19 

pandemic, we feel it is important to keep you 

well informed regarding all announcements, 

changes and information made available during 

this time.  

In this news bulletin we will provide an update 

on changes made in personnel registration 

requirements announced by the Department of 

Labor & Research (DAO). 

 

Personnel Register COVID-

2020 

On July 9, 2020 the Department of Labor & 

Research (DAO) announced that it has now 

become a requirement for companies to submit all 

registered personnel of COVID-2020 by August 9th, 

2020.  

The ‘register for personnel COVID-2020’ consists of 

three distinct parts; Model 1A, Model 1B and Model 

1C: 

• Model 1A is a register including all 

employees working/registered for the 

period of January 1st, 2020 up to and 

including June 30th, 2020; 

• Model 1B is a register of the demand for 

personnel for the period of July 1st, 2020 

up to and including December 31st, 2020; 

• Model 1C is a register of the demand for 

personnel for specific project for the period 

of July 1st, 2020 up to and including 

December 31st, 2020. 

 

Note that it is mandatory to fill out all three sections 

of the personnel register (Model 1A, 1B and 1C).    

If the company is not in demand of personnel or 

personnel for a specific project, the company should 

fill-in 'nihil' or 'none' on model 1B and model 1C. 

 

The personnel register is available on the following 

websites: www.daoaruba.com or www.gobierno.aw. 

You can also request this via email address: 

aanvraagpr@gmail.com 

 

 

The registration for personnel COVID-2020 is 

required to be filed digitally via e-mail address: 

dao.prcovid2020@gmail.com no later than      

August 9th, 2020. 

How can we support 
you? 
 
We hope you have found the information in this news 

bulletin useful. If you would like to discuss any of the 

points raised, please contact us: 

Shahaira Ras 
Senior Consultant Payroll 
Corporate Accounting and Outsourcing 
E: shahaira.ras@aw.gt.com 
 

Ruth Morales 
Consultant 
Corporate Accounting and Outsourcing 
E: ruth.morales@aw.gt.com 
 
 
Aruba, 14 July 2020 
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